
Pajaro Village Monthly Board Meeting - June 12, 2019 

The meeting was called to order by President Judi Lazenby at 6:02 pm. The following Board 
members were also in attendance, Josette Winkler and Patricia Guevara.  Al Beattie was 
excused. 

Mayor Francisco Lopez and Councilwoman Ari Parker were in attendance.  Fireworks were 
discussed and officer McKinley said June 27 to July 4 were the dates of the fireworks sales.  
The non-emergency number for the Police Department is 471-1151.  

The Watsonville Police Department will be watching for offenders on July 4.  They are working 
on educating the community on safety on the holiday. Ari and the Mayor discussed banning 
fireworks and they will bring this up at the next City Council meeting.  Community non profits 
depend on the funds earned from the firework sales. 

The Mayor said that City modification and bike lanes will mean smaller medians. 

Greg Caput has office hours at the Veterans Building. 

The minutes were read and approved as read. 

The Treasurer reported the checking account balance was $49,952.00; the balance of the 
Reserve study was $109,043.00. A motion to affirm the payment of bills was passed.  

OLD BUSINESS: A two page Financial Review summary provided by Levy and Erlander was 
mailed out today and is on the website.  Our tax filing will be done by the same accounting 
firm. 

Topics of discussion responses were passed around. 

Josette discussed Mental Health issues and will leave phone numbers at the entrance of the 
clubhouse for help with Mental Health questions. 

Judi reported that the yards are looking better.  Diane Repp will join Josette as a committee 
to evaluate and pay out funds for the Neighbors Helping Neighbors project. 

Signs are now up for cameras at the Clubhouse and the RV Lot.  Officer McKinley said that 
cameras won’t stop a thief but will help find the thief, if needed.  A community member said 
we need some sort of alarm system if there is a break-in.  The RV lot was robbed since we got 
the system, there is a picture of a robber but no idea who it was.  Maybe an alarm after 
hours.  Another member said the security system is inadequate. 

One community member said there was no privacy at the clubhouse. 

Josette said she will look into a professional alarm system. 

NEW BUSINESS:  Candidate statement forms will be available, 5 neighbor endorsements are 
needed. 

The Board will discuss and choose another Board Member when there is an opening, and if 
there is a need for one. 

COMMITTEE REPORTS: 

Events: There will be a Chili Cook off at the 4th of July party. 



Hot August Nights meet and greet for all members celebrating a birthday in 2019.  The date is 
August 30 from 6:00pm to 8:00pm. 

Music, Music, Music sing along is  August 16 from 4:00 to 6:00pm, presented by the Library 
committee. 

Garden: 1 plot available. 

Public Comments followed by Steve Trujillo, JoAnn Leonard, Cheri Dobbs Everlove and Robin 
Russell 

The meeting was adjourned at 8:20pm 

The minutes were prepared by Holly, as her last action as HOA Assistant Secretary. 

Read and submitted by Patricia Guevara 


